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New ground was broken down under when Reachout 38 was held in Darwin, 
Australia between 25th and 28th October 2010.  This ‘Outback’ environment was 
significant in that it was well away from the beaten track and in keeping with the 
Reachout philosophy of taking the training to areas that would otherwise have not 
been available to many attendees.  

Twenty delegates represented the breadth of the industry in the Northern Territory.  

Active participation from Peter Renshaw and Mal Christie of the Australian 
Transport Safety Bureau again delivered valuable sessions in the role of human 
factors awareness in safety and investigation.  The national regulator CASA was 
also well represented through sponsorship and support from specialist personnel 
including Glenn Jones. Generous sponsorship from Cobham Aviation also enabled 
the participation of ISASI Vice President Paul Mayes for the entire program.  

ASASI volunteers included Australian Society President, Lindsay Naylor, Rick  
Sellers of Convergent Safety and John Guselli of JCG Aviation Services.

Analysis of the seminar feedback revealed a high degree of satisfaction from 
participants across the board.  Principal to this feedback was the fact that this 
type of training is both necessary and well regarded in the more remote areas  
of Australia.  


